WINTER MAINTENANCE 2015

On January 28th we dodged THE BLIZZARD, and headed south to Kingston. Four NRFC members lucky enough to be retired drove to HRSC’s homeport to work on our sloop. Inside the warm, large (compared to our old digs in Saugerties) barn/shop, the work of the day was the exterior of the yawl boat. (Last winter we scraped, sanded, and prepped the interior of the

yawl boat to which the winter crew later applied a gleaming coat of white paint.)

This year’s winter crew – headed by Jesse, all the wayfrom Washington State – stopped their work on the sloop and all of us focused on the yawl boat. Scrapers and putty knives in hand, we began to scrape off big sections of green paint which was not adhering to the hull. The gunwales were to be scraped down to bare wood. A strip of reflective tape had been applied directly below the entire gunwale last year and now had to be removed. The adhesive was very much in

contact and there was no chance of peeling it off. The trick was to get tape/adhesive off but leave the paint intact; the slow, careful scraping was the most challenging work of the day.

We took a midday break for a yummy lunch of soup, cornbread, sandwiches, fruit, cookies, donuts, and chocolate. The winter crew took an afternoon break for calisthenics to combat the urge to take a nap or slow down. At day’s end the reflective tape was gone, the gunwales were bare, the sections of loose paint were flaked off, and the hull’s exterior was ready for

sanding, and painting. The last donut and cup o’ joe of the morning’s gastronomic fortifications were polished off, and materials for making baggywrinkles back at home were packed into the

car. Satisfied with our work, we had just one thought: “Yawl come back now!”
